
Materials linked from the February 10, 2022 Faculty Senate agenda. 

 

Proposed Revisions to AR 21. Honor Roll 
 

Note: Blue bolded text indicates proposed additions and shaded strike-through text 

indicates proposed deletions. 

 

At the close of each term, the OSU Registrar publishes a list containing the names 
of all undergraduate and postbaccalaureate students who, for the term, achieved a 

grade point average of 3.50 or above and have completed at least 12 6 graded 
credits with a grade-point average of 3.50 or above. 
 

 

Rationale for the Proposed Revisions  

• This revision was proposed by Disability Access Services with the support of Ecampus. 

Many students do not take 12 credits for various reasons (e.g., have a disability, 

working full-time, full-time parent), or combination of reasons, but also excel 

academically. Lowering the number of required credits would be more inclusive and 

potentially provide the motivation for many systematically disadvantaged students to 

persist through their degree. The Academic Regulations Committee settled on 6 credits, 

as opposed to a different number, to align with the minimum number of credits required 

for financial aid. 

• In discussions with the Faculty Senate Executive Committee, it was determined that the 

previous wording could be interpreted that if a student took more than 6 graded credits 

in a term, and they achieved a 3.50 GPA on 6 of those credits (but not the other 

credits), they would make Honor Roll. The revised wording makes it clear that Honor Roll 

is based on a 3.50 GPA for all graded credits taken in a term and that a student must 

have completed at least 6 graded credits in that term.   

 

 

 

Academic Regulations (link to https://catalog.oregonstate.edu/regulations/)  

 

https://catalog.oregonstate.edu/regulations/

